
 

 

TERM 3 WEEK 8 2022 
The next three weeks for your diary 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

12 - 16 
Sept 

• Year 11 Exams 
• Year 9  Fieldwork 

• Year 11 Exams 
• Year 9 Fieldwork 

• Year 11 Exams • Year 11 Exams 
• Year 7 Vaccination 

• Year 11 Exams  
• Year 9 Fieldwork      

19 - 23 • Year 11 Exams • Year 11 Exams • Neighbour Aid • Year 11 Compulsory 
Workshops  

• Chess Tournament 
• 10 MAG and 11 MAP 

Trig Test 

• Year 11 Compulsory 
Workshops  

 

10 - 14 
Oct 

     

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Dwayne Hopwood 
Principal 

On behalf of the whole staff can I please thank everyone for the large 
volume of congratulations we have received after I announced that the 
school had been presented with the 2022 Secretary’s Award for school 
achievement.  If you missed the email sent earlier in the week, I                     
accepted this award with Year 12 Prefect Kush Kumar on Tuesday      
evening at the Sydney Town Hall.  The award was presented by Georgina 
Harrison, Secretary NSW Department of Education and is a significant 
public recognition of the school’s sustained success. 
  
Jane Caro AM, who hosted the event, noted that the Secretary's 
Achievement award is such a prestigious one because the bar for its 
presentation is set so high. Schools who receive this award demonstrate 
high achievement and student improvement which is both measurable 
and sustained. 
 
 The citation for the award from the program follows: 
  
Ashfield Boys achieves significant and measurable gains in student        
outcomes. These have been driven by evidence-based programs which strategically target areas of student 
need. A driver has been identifying efficacy as the common factor in promoting success. The power of efficacy 
has been harnessed through student voice in planning, a P&C which develops the whole community and 
teacher collective efficacy to drive learning. The success of the school's improvement journey is reflected in 
performance data including high level HSC results, value-add near the top of NSW, NAPLAN scores above 
NSW and SSG averages and wellbeing indictors above NSW norms. 

 



 

 

Mr R Richardson - English Teacher 
 

MEASURING UP 

Students from 7 Chang have been studying units of measurement and perimeter. As part of the 
topic the class investigated how these concepts are applied in building and construction. They 
completed several practical activities, measuring their heights as well as conducting surveys of 
various constructed areas around the school.   

Mr White - Mathematics 



 

 



 

 

Ms T Small - HT CAPA 



 

 

Mr W Tyler - Teacher 

Jersey Day is all about raising awareness for Organ Donation. 
Jersey Day was a great day with so many staff and students 
supporting the cause and raising awareness whilst getting to 
show support for their favourite sporting team. One of the 
major messages of the day is to have a conversation with your 
loved ones about becoming an organ and tissue donor, it’s                
important they know your wishes.  

JERSY DAY 

Kate Stitt of the English faculty is a passionate Jersey Day       
participant. She had several outfits on the day for the many 
teams she cheers for ranging from the New  Orleans Pelicans 
to the Dunbar Poets. 



 

 

Mr Mahmud - TAS Teacher 

GRAPHICS: A UNIVERSAL LANGUAGE 

Year 8 students are introduced to graphics and the importance of clearly documenting and        
communicating their designs. They learn how to create two-dimensional representations of 
three-dimensional objects by utilising perspective and orthographic projection techniques. They 
will also soon build shapes using cube blocks and then draw orthographic and isometric views of 
those shapes - which are the side views, such as top, front, and right. 



 

 

MARKET DAY 

Year 10 Commerce students ran Market Day on Friday Week 7 of this term. The day was a great 
opportunity for the students to put in to practice the business management skills they have 
studied in Commerce. It also allowed them to develop their entrepreneurial spirit with real 
world application of small business management. In total, fourteen small businesses operated 
with over $3 000 in sales. Groups ranged from BBQs, manoosh, drinks, pizza, and cakes, through 
to dumplings. All groups sold out, and the festive atmosphere of the day was supported by        
Jersey Day running coincidentally.  
 
In preparation for the event the boys conducted marketing research, including surveys and        
employed promotion and advertising techniques such as posters and announcements. They then 
put their financial skills into practice through procurement. Finally, on the day they prepared 
their stalls and food for sale. Thanks to the hard work of Ms. Duinker and Sardisco the day ran 
smoothly. 
 
On behalf of our classes we would like to thank everyone who helped out on the day, including 
the HSIE Faculty, Ms Longman and Henry and, above all, Ms Duinker and Sardisco. 

Mr Bason and Ms Skelton - Commerce Teachers 



 

 



 

 

Mr R Richardson -  Teacher 
 

FUTSAL UNDER 14S AND UNDER 15S 

The ABHS junior Futsal teams have started the season on fire with back-to-back victories over 
Homebush and North Sydney. Star performers in the Under-14s squad have been Luca             
Fitzgerald, their captain and part time goalkeeper Patrick Walker and Jean Pierre Cares-Loyola 
who walked away from this week’s game with a 4-goal haul.  

The Under-15s have also been outstanding, with 
dominant performances in both of their games, 
proving far too strong for North Sydney this 
week in a convincing 8-1 victory. Key players 
Enoch Lin, Hussein Zeitoun and captain Luka 
Kaizak are shaping up for an excellent season  



 

 

 

Vaccinations  

NSW Schools Vaccination Program 
 
Year 7 students will be having the second vaccination on Thursday 15th September during        
Periods 1-4.  
 
Representatives from the NSW School Vaccination Program will attend Ashfield Boys High 
School   from 8.30-12pm. I have included a link (see below) to the NSW Department of Health, 
which provides information regarding the school vaccination program in 26 languages and      
maybe of assistance. 
 
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/school_vaccination_language.aspx 

Vaccine Who is eligible? Number of doses? 

Diphtheria, Tetanus, and Pertussis 
(Whooping cough) - dTpa 

All year 7 students 1 

Parents/guardians who wish to withdraw their consent for any reason may do so by 
providing the school with written notification 

If you have any questions, please call Ms Brown during school hours on 9798 6620 (Extension 
120). 
 
Regards 
 
Ms Brown 
Head Teacher Wellbeing 

ALLERGEN ADVICE 
 
A concept that we continually stress at our school is that we are a community and in successful 
communities people all look out for each other. 
  
We reminded the boys in our daily notices this week about being careful of allergens and of the 
need to think about others.  It would be great if parents could reinforce this at home.  We ask 
that the boys do not share food with their friends because they may be totally unaware of the 
possible allergic or anaphylactic reactions that may result. We also have reminded the boys that 
we cannot guarantee that the school is allergen free and they need to take particular care if they 
have a known condition.  While we actively discourage having nuts on site it isn’t possible to    
guarantee this.  If you could reinforce this in your discussions at home it would help us                  
immensely. 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/school_vaccination_language.aspx


 

 

Detention E3—12:34 - 14:31 - Thomas 

TheatreSports 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


